
 



 



 



 

 
 
 
 



 



 

 

 
 
 
 
Dear Harling & Guiltcross Benefice, 
 
It is with great joy I write to you, for the first time, to 
introduce my family and I ahead of our arrival next July 
when, God willing, I will be ordained at Norwich Cathedral 
to serve my curacy with you. 
 
My name is Josh, and together with my wife, Beth, and our 
18 month old daughter, Eden, we are looking forward to 
getting to know you all over the next few years as my 
training as an ordained minister continues. I am currently 
training contextually, so spending a few days a week 

focussing on academia and the remainder of my time in a parish setting in rural South 
Norfolk.  
 
Finding a curacy is much like a pre-arranged blind date - the Bishop invites you to meet a 
potential incumbent to see if things might work. Part of that blind date might include a 
phone call, a get together or even a visit - but fairly quickly a decision must be made on if 
they think it will work. As Simon and I both prayerfully considered whether a curacy would 
be suitable, I embarked on a stealth day trip around the benefice, popping into the open 
churches to see what they were like - and it was at this point I knew it was the right place 
for me to be. 
 
As I explored the Churches, from the stone altar at Larling, to the modern frontal at 
Riddlesworth; the east window at East Harling, to the detailed tiled chancel at Blo Norton, I 
was captured by the care and love poured into your buildings. However, it was as I looked 
deeper that I saw so many signs of life; a well-loved votive stand at Garboldisham with 
candles burning, music lists filled with choral mass settings and hymns at East Harling, 
rota’s attached to notice boards with readers, flower arrangers and intercessors, 
advertisements for bell ringing practice and even the wonderful smell of fresh summer 
flowers. Each church I visited showed life in abundance. Each church I visited captured the 
very essence of a living faith. 
 
So, it is with great joy that I look forward to serving my curacy with you, worshipping 
alongside you, living among you and most importantly, adding my prayers to the rich 
history of prayer that has been before across the whole benefice. 
 
Please do hold Beth, Eden and I in your prayers as I complete my final year of study and 
as we prepare to enter this new season of life. We are all looking forward to meeting you in 
person as soon as we can! 
 
With every blessing, 
 
Josh Whitnall 
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EAST HARLING & KENNINGHALL MEDICAL 
PRACTICE - Practice update: October 2022 
 

Thank you to everyone who has provided 
feedback in respect of our first newsletter 
contribution in September. 
 
The Practice has had another very busy few 
weeks, which has included 2 Saturday flu clinics 
where approximately 1,000 patients have received 
their flu vaccinations.  Our next scheduled 
Saturday morning flu clinic is on Saturday 5

th
 

November at East Harling. Appointments for this 
clinic can be requested via our website, 
telephoning the Practice, or asking at the 
Reception desks at either East Harling or 
Kenninghall. 
 
During September we have welcomed Dr Paul 
Cronin and Dr Ian Jennings to the Practice, who 
are providing maternity cover for one of our GPs. 
Dr Carsten Soborg is also providing additional GP 
support. In addition we are in the process of 
recruiting additional non-clinical staff to support 
the continuing growth in patient demand, and 
have this month increased resource levels in our 
Dispensary.  
 
The number of patients not attending a scheduled 
appointment reduced from 120 appointments in 
August, but there were still unfortunately 80 
appointments lost in September, so I would repeat 
my plea to patients to please let us know as soon 
as they know that they cannot attend an 
appointment (whether this is a face to face or 
telephone appointment) in order that we can offer 
their appointment to another patient. 
 
As I mentioned in the previous newsletter, I am 
very keen to gather as much patient feedback as 
possible so that we can continually strive to 
improve patient experience. Thank you to the 120 
patients who have completed Patient Feedback 
forms over the past 4-5 weeks. These forms are 
available at both Practice sites and on our 
website. I do read every one of these forms, 
specifically looking to address any concerns 
raised by patients and pass on positive feedback 
to staff highlighted by our patients.  
 
Healthwatch Norfolk recently visited our East 
Harling site to speak to patients visiting on that 
day and we will be reviewing and actioning their 
report when we receive it in conjunction with our 
Patient Participation Group which is in the process 
of being relaunched.  
 
We have received some feedback about 
difficulties with our telephone system during busy 
periods. This is being reviewed to increase line 
capacity, but in the meantime, I would appeal for 
our patients’ support in not dialling both telephone 
numbers simultaneously from 2 telephones, for 
example, from a mobile and a landline, because 
all calls to both numbers are automatically routed 

into 1 queue for our combined Reception team to 
answer. 
  
If I could please also request that patients utilising 
the car park at the rear of our East Harling site do 
not drive on to the driveway of the residential 
property beyond the car park as this driveway 
does not belong to the Practice.  
 
If you have any feedback or topics which you 
would like to see in these newsletter articles from 
the Practice, please contact me at  
s.round3@nhs.net 
 
Simon Round 
Practice Manager, East Harling & Kenninghall 
Medical Practice 
________________________________________ 
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